
Airfoiler Meeting Minutes 
December 2019 

 
The December meeting of the Coffee Airfoilers was held on December 2nd 2019 at 
the St. Barnabas Episcopal Church, Tullahoma, Tn.  At 7:02 pm, the meeting was 
called to order by club president, Don Cleveland.  There were 19 club members 
present. 
 
Financial Report.  Club treasurer Kelly Crawford detailed the club spending and 
income.  The club now has 146 members, up one from the November meeting. 
Motion made, seconded and approved to accept the financial report. 
 
Field Czar Report.  Harold Jackson stated the old heavy wooden picnic tables 
have been removed.  He also reported the new grass has sprouted and the grass 
field is green.  Harold stated he is working on a grant request through the AMA 
to help off set up to 25% of our costs on our field improvements. 
 

Old Business 
 

Board Member Election.  Club president Don Cleveland called for any new 
nominations for the four board member positions.  None were presented. By 
affirmation, the present board members - Harold Jackson, George Schmidt, Bill 
Jenkins and Bill Crawford will continue to serve for the next two year term.  Ken 
Herrick will remain a member-at-large, and John Lupperger was appointed as a 
member-at-large. 
 

New Business 
 

January 2020 Club Banquet.  Don Cleveland stated we have the Gossick 
Learning Center reserved for 1-25-2020 at 6:00 pm.  Dinner will be $15 per 
person, again catered by Damrons of Tullahoma.  A motion was made, seconded 
and approved to spend $500 in door prizes for the banquet.  Bill Crawford will 
send an E-Mail to club members requesting RSVP for the banquet to get a good 
idea of meals needed for the caterer. 
 
2020 Club dues need to be paid NLT 12-31-2019. Please send your dues to 
Treasurer Kelly Crawford at: Coffee Airfoilers, P.O. Box 1043, Tullahoma, TN 
37388 
 



2020 Board Meeting will be 1-20-20, 6:30 pm at Don Cleveland’s office, First 
Choice Realty, 211 South Jackson St., Tullahoma, TN  
 
Charlie Myers Estate planes.  Bonny Jenkins stated Charlie’s widow, Caroline 
Myers has contacted her expressing her desire to have Charlie's planes be used 
by the club for training.  As Charlie’s planes are advanced designs, John 
Lupperger and Bonny Jenkins will speak to Mrs. Myers about possibly auctioning 
(or selling) the fleet and using the money in the training program.  
 

Show and Tell 
 

Bill Crawford showed samples of the t-shirts he will be selling for the 2020 annual 
Fly-Away-Cancer charity event. 
 
Eric Clutton Showed his scratch-built electric pusher mini-Concord three channel 
ready to fly. 
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
   


